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        As an extension of the USL, KLA's mission is to serve players, parents, coaches, officials, program administrators, leagues, members, and fans.
Board Meeting

February 9th 2015, 6:30

Tom McKee, Charlie Brown, Chris Niblock, Malorie Stockwell, Sean Fox, Rachel Harman, Mike Havil, Ryan Kizer (ryan@stickheadusa.com), Scott Krantz, Ann Fleming, Greg Schuler, Erin Meyer, Bill Simms, Virgil Lyon, Dean Walker. Via phone: Dennis Johnson and Tom Boucher 

Greg made the motion “to approve January meeting minutes with the correction that Dennis Johnson was in attendance at the board meeting in January”; Chris seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Louisville 1st/2nd Boys

Greg introduced Ryan as the coordinator of a 1st and 2nd grade developmental league for boy’s lacrosse at Tom Sawyer Park this spring. Ryan reported that registration becomes live on Saturday though KLA online registration. Ryan has proposed a budget which Chris and Greg have reviewed and approved. The target number is 44 players to run the league for 7 weeks. The first two weeks given to instruction only and the last 5 weeks consisting of training and game play. The rules and game play are still up in the air, i.e. no counts and no goalies, but will be in place when week one starts. Practice will be on Sunday from 2-3:30 PM at Tom Sawyer Park. Leagues are in place but they are still looking for one coach. Tom said he may have an interested coach. Ann asked if the players had to register and become US lacrosse members. Ryan replied yes they have to become US Lacrosse members to register with KLA.  Ryan said he is grooming Brian to take this league over next year. This year Brian is charged with field organization. Checks will be made payable to KLA and mailed to Stickhead. 

Coaches Clinic

Dean reported that 3 new coaches from Meyzeek will resurrect girl’s lacrosse. Level 1 Georgetown Clinics on 01-31-15 went extremely well. The participation was outstanding, 37 men’s - 27 women’s. 47 attendees were subsidized, 2 from out of state and the rest in state. Good comments from trainers. Two guys wrote to US Lacrosse about Georgetown facility! He follow up to all clinic attendees to get certification complete. 

Education and Training
 Not a lot coming up. 6-7 coaches who couldn’t make it. He has set up individual meetings with those who couldn’t make it. Over 120 in both clinics on all levels. 

Scott suggested that the KLA write mandatory language in the by-laws. For example, what happens if the coaches don’t get certified? Ann asked if we have a way of tracking coaches. Dean said he can get a report from US Lacrosse of certified people.  It was suggested we post a list of certified coaches on the KLA website. 

Dean reported that collegiate players have Hounz Lane Park reserved for summer play. He would like to get involved with a girl’s youth instructional league. He mentioned that the make-up of our league is primarily private or parochial kids and we are not hitting the public sectors. He suggests we hit the target by forming an alliance with the YMCA.

Louisville Youth Girls

Tom B. reported that youth girl’s lacrosse will have 12 middle school teams and 7 youth teams. Meyzeek will have a girls’ team. Meyzeek has all new lacrosse parents and the parent’s meeting is tomorrow. Walden School has only 4 committed so they will merge with Westport MS. The schedule will be finalized by the end of the week. The goal is to start practice the first week of March with the playoffs May 7th, 8th and 9th. 8 middle school teams and 4 youth teams will make it to the playoffs. There may be enough interest for an Oldham County girls’ team next year. Tom brought up website issues. We need  to post schedules and the LOPs to our website. Before we post the LOPs there are changes that need to be made to the dates in the LOP. No rule changes. 

Louisville 3rd/4th Boys

Mike reported that 3rd and 4th grade registration is officially closed and that 156 kids are registered at this point but he anticipates that we will add a few more.  That works out to a 10 team league. Games start March 15. The tournament will be at Trinity high school. The tournament will be a single day and single elimination tournament. Mike reported no problems with online registration. He is guessing that the numbers are up from last year because there is one more team this year.

Louisville Youth Boys

Scott reported on 5th, 6th, 7th and 8th middle school boy’s registration. Last year there were fifteen 5th and 6th grade teams but this year there are fourteen teams because KCD merged with Anchorage. Eight of the fourteen are A & B teams. As of 02-04-15 we had a total of 249 kids registered with KLA but we know Christian academy and Collegiate will add more. At this point the KLA is only accepting paper forms. The 7th and 8th grades are up two teams from seventeen to nineteen but both are A&B therefore 25 teams total. A total 624 kids are registered between all grades. Still working out schedules and tournament dates. From a visibility stand point online registration was a success. Greg thanked Scott for doing a great job with the transition to online registration. Greg said the KLA is holding the line about kids playing with their school team. Three waivers were given to Scott. He approved one and denied two. Both waivers were denied by the KLA Executive Board.

Lexington High School Girls

Erin reported on Lexington high school ladies. She has scheduled Monday and Wednesday for double headers. Woodford was not included but they have enough to play and a parent to coach. Heidy, the coordinator, wants them to have US Lacrosse numbers before they write them in the schedule. Mary Brainerd (district official) and Erin have been talking about an informational meeting. They don’t have enough coaches. They are trying to grow a youth program. She is planning an informal meeting 02-16-15 explaining to parents the basics of playing, equipment, stats, officiating and coaching. Most importantly on how to get a program started to build a Lexington community for girl’s lacrosse. The meeting location is Brian Station gym from 6-8 PM. Ryan suggested recruiting from UK Boys and Girls for officiating.  Stickhead will send out a blast email. Ann suggested to reaching out Melanie Graves. 

Malorie talked to Athletic Directors in eastern Kentucky. They don’t want to put girl’s lacrosse in HS but are willing to entertain a club league. Schools will help by sending out emails to families. They don’t want other sport programs in schools to suffer. Greg suggested facilitating an informational lunch and building relationships with ADs. We can make their job easier and we are a resource for them. 

Commonwealth High School Boys

Commonwealth Boys had clinic meeting yesterday, season starts 15th. Nothing more to report.

Finance

Chris updated us on grant requests. Martha Layne Collins HS will not form a team this year (Shelby County) so the previously granted money is now available, approximately $1700.  We received $11,000 from US Lacrosse, more than last year, in addition there are supplemental grants available. Call Sean ?? with questions about grants. Tom suggested Meyzeek as a possible grant recipient. 

Program Development

Sean reported on Program Development. He thanked everyone for the support. There are six new teams of MS girls this year. Sean will email the “Come to US” presentation to the board for review. The flow is to quickly hit on the first few slides, a timeline and then services that the KLA have to offer. Total presentation time is an hour. Sean needs locations to give the presentations, email him with suggestions. Greg suggests marketing to schools now for teams next year. Another suggestion was to schedule a presentation during a game. 

Tom M. spoke to Norte Dame Academy’s coach about setting up an informational meeting soon and starting a girl’s MS lacrosse team.

Virgil reported that Elizabethtown lacrosse has outgrown Elizabethtown Lacrosse Club. North Hardin has a team where Virgil will be coaching. Central Hardin is doing well with a parent coach. Girl’s lacrosse is coming together but slower than boy’s lacrosse. He worked out a deal with the sports park, renting a field for $75 per hour. At North Hardin they are renovating the field this year and will play on the turf field at Fort Knox.

Officials

Greg reported on BLOA. Wayne has 21 young people who are training to be boys officials and there are 22 in Lexington.  Erin will know on the 14th for KLUB final numbers. Greg’s suggestion to KLUB about increasing fees is to reference US lacrosse “Best Practices” for guidance. 

Communication

Sean and Rachel request any news, information, schedules, etc. to be posted to the website be sent to them ASAP. The KLA needs to make sure to market what is happening in KY. Sean needs everyone’s arbiter IDs to connect the two sites. 

Hall of Fame

Ann reported on the Hall of Fame progress. The meetings have had low attendance. Tom M. mentioned he reached out to John Danowski, Duke’s lacrosse head coach and he is interested in being in a key note speaker. It was agreed upon by all present that the event could get larger than originally planned and would need more volunteers. A tentative HOF meeting was scheduled for February 23rd at 7:30.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM. The next meeting will be a Conference Call meeting on Sunday March 8th, 2015 from 5-6:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Rachel Harman

